
Holy Nativity 
Episcopal School 

Over 60 years of LOVE          LEARNING          LEADERSHIP 

Cynthia Fuller
Head of School



01 MiSSiON OF HNES

05

Update provided by 
Heather Creel, Dean of Students 

03
Update provided by Jan Dykes, 
Middle School Coordinator 

04
State of the School by Cynthia Fuller, 
Head of School 

C
O

N
TEN

TS

02

FUTURE OF HNES



Mission of Holy Nativity Episcopal School
It is the purpose of 

Holy Nativity Episcopal School: 
to provide 

a nurturing Christian environment 

where students with promise 

receive challenging academics, 

enriching opportunities, 

and a solid foundation 

for developing their potential 

as  good, caring, and responsible citizens.



Heather Creel, 
Dean of Students

*A student-centered, whole-child approach:
Healthy, Challenged, Supported, Engaged, Safe



Jan Dykes, 
Middle School Coordinator 
*Great things are happening in our middle school!



Some Highlights:
● Invention Convention
● Patriot’s Pen
● Math Counts
● Robo-Bolts Robotics Team
● SGA/Beta Club
● Teacher Awards and Grants
● Broad Range of Elective Offerings for Exploration and Engagement
● Positive Interactions with Lower Grades (Reading Buddies, Robotics 

Booth, Math Matches)
● Collaborative Relationship with the Local School District (Sports, High 

School Transition for 8th Graders)
● Increased emphasis on Core Values (Character Strong, Weekly 

Bulletin, Core Values Awards)



State of the School
Cynthia Fuller
Head of School 



22-23 HNES Highlights 
● 22-23 student enrollment increased by 10%
● Parent feedback was collected through survey requests.
● Student participation grew in extracurricular activities like:

Cheerleading and Extreme Sports. 
● As well as high participation in SGA and Beta Clubs. 
● BASE served over 400 meals at our Thanksgiving Family Luncheon! 
● Grandfriends’ Day had the highest attendance rate in the history of the event. 
● All-Pro Dads started a chapter at HNES sponsored by Nate Creel and Ronnie Grissett.
● Cyber-Security Specialist Nate Creel spoke at a Parents’ Night about online safety and 

the dangers of children using Social Media.
● The Parent Council coordinated numerous family events such as 

the Daddy + Daughter Dance, Food Trucks for Open House, and 
the Mom & Son Kickball Tournament. Even more events coming this summer….

● “Coffee with the Head” sessions allowed for better communication with 
our families & the facilitation of  timely topical information. 
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FACULTY RETENTİON 

22-23 we entered into 
the year with 96% 
faculty retention rate. 

With our retirees 
coming back as subs. 



   SAFETY & SECURITY 

● School Resource Officer addition coming 23-24

● Hardening of the front entryway (upon approval) 

● More magnetic locks for main entry points 

● Hallway window coverings

● Blinds for all classrooms 

● Screens for perimeter fences 



Facilities & Grounds
● The Tennis Court resurfacing project was completed 

along with the addition of pickleball court lining. 
● The Brick Walkway along William’s Field was repaired.  
● The elementary playground equipment was replaced, 

and Mrs. Mowat secured a grant of $30,000.00 to 
offset the cost. 

● The 5th grade Portable was removed to make room 
for HNES future building expansion.

● The conceptual drawings were created for the 
proposed future STEM building. 



22-23 Fiscal Achievements
● Holy Nativity Foundation Board created an endowment with approximately $250,000.00 
● Secured over $50,000.00 in EANS (COVID Funding) purchases at no cost to the school.
● Received donations totaling approximately $80,000.00 (outside of Fundraising efforts).
● Secured Title II funds to pay for our contracted counseling through Angel House.
● Secured Title I funding to help pay for qualifying students in need of academic intervention. 
● Grants Received:

○ St Joe Community Foundation awarded HNES $12,000.00 
for our “Get Stoked for STEAM” initiative to further enhance 
our STEM Curriculum.

○ A grant for playground equipment totaled $30,000.00.
○ The Restart Grant (following Hurricane Michael) concluded with a payment 

of $8,700.
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THE FUTURE LOOKS BRiGHT



Thank You


